Mister President,
We have taken note of your correspondence of April 28, 2009, sent to Mr. Horacio Arruda, National Director of Public Health and Assistant Deputy Minister in the General Directorate of Public Health of the Department of Health and Social Services.
The current coronavirus pandemic (COVID-19) and the unique preventive measures that go with it represent an unusual reality, which can be difficult to adapt to for various reasons. An event of this magnitude can certainly have consequences on the physical and mental health of the population.
We share your concerns for the health and well-being of the people of our province. Thus, in addition to protecting the health of Quebecers and limiting the spread of COVID-19, public health authorities are redoubling their efforts to promote the maintenance of good overall health and to prevent the appearance of problems , especially among the most vulnerable groups. We are also closely monitoring the evolution of health indicators for the population of Quebec.
Please accept, Mr. President, the expression of our best feelings.
The deputy director general of health prevention and promotion.

